
NEW YORK STATE BAR ASSOCIATION 
MINUTES OF HOUSE OF DELEGATES MEETING 
MARRIO'IT MARQUIS, NEW YORK CITY 
APRIL 6-7, 1990 

PRESENT: Adler; Agress; Albert; Amrod; Ange; Barbash; Barnett; Barthold; Basch; 
Baxter; Bergen; Bermingham; Besso; Bohner; Bracken; Brand; Brenner; 
Brevorka; Bucki; Buzard; Clar,ke; Cometa; Connolly; Cooke; Cregg; Davidson; 
DelleCese; Demaio; DiLorenzo; Dollard; Dwyer; Dyer; Eiber; Elmer; Emerson; 
Eppler; Esteve; Fales; Farrell; Ferguson; Fitzgerald'; Foote; Frank; Freedman; 
Geltzer; Gershon;' Gibbons; Ginsberg; Goldblum; Gordon; Greisler; Grogan; 
Haig; Hall;, Halpern; Harley; Hart; Headley; Heming; Horan; Hurd;, Hyman; 
Jaffe; Jones; Kahn; Kaufman; J. Kenney; T. Kenney; Klein; Lamb; Liebschutz; 
Lowe; Luther; Madigan; Markuson; Marrero; Martusewicz; McDonald; 
McGlinn; McGoldrick; McGuirk; McMahon; Meng; Mercorella; Miller; Millon; 
Minardo; Moore; Morris; Murphy; A. Murray; C. Murray; K. Murray; Neimeth; 
Netter; Oberman; Offermann; O'Leary; Olien:sis; Ostertag; Palermo; Pearl; 
Penzel; Perles; Perrin; Pfeifer; Porter; Pruzansky; Pugh; Pulley; Reilly; 
Reizes; Rice; Riley; Ritholz; Rosiily; Rothstein; · Rybak; Santagata; 
Santemma; Schapiro; Schell; Schiller; Schnall; Schumacher; Seward; Seymour; 
Sherwood; Simberkoff; Sma,11; Souther; Spellman; Stark; Stave; Sussman; 
VanStrydonck; Vitacco; Wagner; Wanderman; Weinberger; Witmer; Wolf; 
Yanas; Zinni. 

1. Approval of minutes of January 19, 1990 meeting. The minutes were
approved as distributed. 

2. Report of Treasurer. Mr. Gershon summarized the Treasurer's report
covering the period January 1 to March 31, 1990. He reviewed the major items of 
income and expense as set forth on the balance sheets, and indicated that the Association 
remained in sound financial condition at the close of the first quarter of the fiscal year. 
He noted that the Bar Center expansion was proceeding toward completion on schedule, 
and indicated that with the approval of the officers, part of the funded depreciation item 
established to cover the costs of acquiring new furniture and equipment would be used to 
furnish a portion of the office spaces in the new construction. He explained this would 
relieve The New York Bar Foundation of that expense without affecting the Association's 
operating budget. The report was received with thanks. 

3. Consideration of proposed plan drafted by the Special Committee to
Consider Mandatory Continuing Legal Education in New York State. Mr. Cometa 
summarized the action taken by the House of Delegates at the January 1990 meeting in 
adopting a position in favor of the concept of mandatory continuing legal education, and 
the process utilized subsequent to that meeting by the Special Committee to Consider 
Mandatory Continuing Legal Education in New York State to develop draft No. 3 of a 
proposed plan and to invite comment and suggested revisions from interested individuals 
and groups. After discussion and amendment, the following resolution was adopted on 
motion of the House to govern consideration of the committee's report and 
recommendations and all amendments proposed by other interested groups and 
individuals: 

RESOLVED, that the House of Delegates hereby adopts the 
following procedures to govern consideration at the April 6-7, 
1990 meeting of the plan for mandatory continuing legal 


























